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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 14TH JANUARY 2013 IN THE MORTIMER ROOM, TOWN HALL, COLYTON.

Present: Cllrs B Collier, C Collier, K Clifford, P Gibbins, J Hay, M Mann, S Real, S Smith, C Pady, A Parr (CH) , H West, Dist Cllr H Parr (for part of the meeting), 3 members of the public, 1 member of the press & L Berry (Clerk).

13/01/145    Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – Cllr R Turner (unwell)

13/01/146   Police Report by e-mail

Colyton -   2 Crimes
This compares to 4 crimes last month and 6 crimes in December 2011 
· 13th Public Order: A complaint was received from a female that a male had shouted abuse at her following an incident with their dogs. (KN/12/651)

· 10th – 17th Arson: Damage was caused to a wooden bench at the Hillhead picnic site after a small fire was lit upon it. (KN/12/569)
PC Speariett said “December saw its lowest monthly crime totals with 4 reported crimes, this ensured that 2012 saw the lowest ever yearly crime total for all parishes with 122 recorded crimes.

Colyton recorded 2 crimes again this being the lowest ever December total.

The neighbourhood team at Seaton would like to wish you all a happy and peaceful 2013.”

A review of 2012

The annual review of 2012 gives crime totals for all of the Seaton Rural Parishes. Comparisons of crime totals are made with the previous 9 years since 2004.

Key Headlines:

Lowest ever yearly recorded crime

Recorded crime in Colyton at its lowest

Northleigh – crime free since September 2009
Every month apart from October was below the long-term average.
Colyton
There were 51 reported crimes in 2012 which compares to 69 the previous year, a decrease of 26%
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2006
- 70
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- 80
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- 65

2011
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- 51

Colyton has seen a steady decrease in crime over the years and 2012 marks the lowest ever crime total and is significantly lower from the peak in 2009 where 97 crimes were recorded.

Criminal Damage and theft were the most common offences with 11 crimes each followed by Burglary – other (7) and domestic related assaults (7).

May saw the most recorded crime (10) followed by October (9) this was mainly due to 5 caravans being broken into.

August saw no reported crime at all, this being the first time Colyton has seen a crime free month.

Burglaries to houses (3) is at an all time low.

13/01/147
Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes) - none

13/01/148        The minutes of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 10th December 2012 were approved & signed as being a true record of that meeting.
13/01/149       Matters arising from the Minutes

a) Hastoe appointed Halcyon landscaping to cut the hedge at Seaway Head.

13/01/150
Report from County Councillor – received by e-mail.



My report is limited to budget setting for both DCC and DSFRA.
 
As I have mentioned before the Coalition Government announced a 28% cut in public sector cuts over four years with local government having a front end sharp reduction and fire and police back end. I just wish the budget settlement was more transparent. When you set your precept it is clear for local residents what you have budgeted and how it will be spent. 
DCC
The payment announcement was made very late on 19th Dec last month which has resulted in figures and full details only now becoming available. The settlement was for two years 13/14 and 14/15 . The provisional settlement for DCC is £224.472m  and the 'spending power' for DCC is a reduction of 2.1% against an average 1.7% nationally. This doesn't include ring fenced budgets like the Dedicated School Grant £440,255m. For 14/15 there will be reduction of just over £19m or 8.5% and this level will prove challenging. 

DSFRA
Face finding a saving of £5.5m over the two year period, which is achievable with:
No fire station closures
No removal of pumps
No compulsory redundancies ( natural turnover, freeze on recruitment and prudent use of reserves)
2-2-4 shift system remains ( for full time firefighters but with more volunteers to work on days). 

The nature of the fire service needs to change to have more capacity to invest in prevention work rather than just be a responsive organisation. Over the past 10 years fires have fallen by 50% and fire deaths have also been significantly reduced. This is because our homes are much safer now we have stopped smoking, using chip pans, open fires, paraffin heaters etc. 
 85% of domestic fires are now contained in one room and smoke alarms are saving lives.
 Our firefighters (retained) who turn out and respond to all calls at Colyton continue to train and remain a fit team well capable of providing effective cover  for the town and hinterland also  support Seaton, Axminister and Honiton stations and is a service we are all proud to have in our midst.  

Prevention is better than cure and DSFRA want to invest more in helping us all reduce the risk of fire. But when the call for help is made we will be there. 

 Now is a good time to check your smoke alarms.
13/01/151  
Report from District Councillors – Dist Cllr Parr reported that the Draft Budget had gone to cabinet for discussion last week and will then go to the Scrutiny committee & Housing review board and there should be some answers after 30th January. This year there had been a £0.49m cut in the grant from the Government, giving a 3-year accumulative total of 33% or about £2.3m. However East Devon had always been good at balancing their budget and will be looking at various cost saving measures. These could include looking at staffing structures, sharing services with other agencies, rationalising the numbers of Councillors, stopping floral displays, negotiating more favourable ground & Streetscene maintenance contracts. They might not go for a Council Tax freeze and could increase it by £5.

The shortfall is £1.25m so some serious savings are needed. 

 
Dist Cllr Parr also talked about the relocation to Honiton and confirmed the cost of the feasibility study is £250,000 and as yet no decision has been made but the current location is costing £80,000 to heat and £30,000 to maintain the park around it and would require a new phone & IT system. The Planning Application for relocation will go forward at the end of February.

She was asked by Cllr Hay to look into the broken light and pothole in the Dolphin Street car park, something he reported three months ago.

13/01/152
Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre – Cllr Mann reported that the Centre was closed over the Christmas period but is now carrying on as usual.

13/01/153
Report on Memorial Social Club – asked if he could report later. This was agreed.

13/01/154      
Highway Matters

a) Temporary restriction  - Dolphin St – Monday 18th February to Wednesday 20th February – to repair leak on communication pipe.

b) Queen St repairs – 14th January.

c) Potholes from Four cross Elms to Hillhead, and outside the Grammar School will be reported.

d) Cllr Clifford reported water streaming across the Coly Rd from Knowle towards the playing fields

e) A large pothole was reported on the road to Sutton Tip at an area that is very prone to flooding. Although outside the parish boundary it will be reported as being a potential hazard to road users.

f) Cllr Hay reported that some clearance had been done under the road at Ridgeway. Mr Brown will run a camera through the drainage system and has recommended that a length of pipe without joins be used so no material can lodge there. Cllr Hay asked the clerk to request a meeting with the Environment Agency, South West water, landowners, Feoffess & interested parties sometime next month.

13/01/155 
Report from Meetings Attended 

Cllr Hay & Cllr B Collier had met with Mike Brown (DCC Highways) to discuss issues previously raised. This is a regular meeting planned for every two months.

Cllr B Collier has attended a meeting of the Place Scrutiny Committee titled Highways working with Town & Parish Councils a Spotlight Review. The meeting was attended by representatives from Town & Parish Councils across Devon and officers from the County & Highways. The meting was very useful and concluded that there is a defined need to work smarter & better together and that there is a lot of local knowledge & willingness to get involved that could be utilised better. Another meeting is planned for the future.

13/01/156
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Letter requesting financial support for a music festival organised by Miss  Megan Elworthy  a student of Axe Vale Community College  as her Social Action Project. Councillors felt they needed more information from Miss Elworthy and would like to know what fund raising she is planning and how she sees the event benefiting the youth of Colyton. The Clerk will write to her.

c) Letter of resignation from Cllr A Davis. Accepted by the Parish Council, the clerk will write & thank Cllr Davis for all the work he has done.

d) Copy of letters sent to Highways from Mrs Johnson, Thame House, Queen St re the state of the road surface – noted.

e) Email from Mr Stephen Henagulph Chair of CMSC re deeds of Memorial Social Club to secure a load from the Feoffees.

Cllr B Collier proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. This was seconded by Cllr Real. Cllr West proposed an amendment that this matter be discussed in the public meeting without the financial details. This was seconded by Cllr Smith. A vote was taken, there were 3 for and 6 against the amendment. The amendment was lost. The original proposal stands, This discussion will take place in committee.

f) Email - NALC/CPRE Neighbourhood Planning event : Getting started. Event on 7th March in Kingsteignton. Clerk has details

13/01/157  Finance

 Minutes of the meeting held Monday 17th December 2012 – Appendix P to be noted

a) Accounts to be approved for payment


	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3217
	Viridor
	Container exchange
	102.62
	20.51
	123.13

	3218
	Bradfords
	Postfix/Fence post – transfer from P3 account
	24.30
	4.86.
	29.16


b) Acceptance of Precept for 2013/14 – Cllr West voted to accept the precept bid, Cllr Mann seconded the proposal. There was no amendment and all voted in favour.

c) VAT return for period 1/10/12 – 31/12/12 submitted - £206.53 reclaimed
d)    Estimate from Phillip Hartnell to cut, lay & clear the hedge to the left of the picnic site – discuss under Amenities..

13/01/158    Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 17th December 2012- Appendix Q to be noted

a  Planning Applications

12/2615/FUL Tramstop Restaurant, Station House, Colyton – Miss Nunn

Conservatory extension to existing building. 

SUPPORTED. Proposed Cllr Mann, seconded Cllr Gibbins. Agreed by all,

12/2458/LBC – The White Cottage, Dolphin St – Mr Bennett

Replacement windows to ground floor kitchen at rear.

SUPPORTED. Proposed Cllr Real, seconded Cllr Hay. Agreed by all

12/2780/ADV – Lloyds TSB bank, Market Place , Colyton – Blaze Neon

Display of 1 x   internally illuminates fascia sign, 1 x non-illuminated hanging sign, 4 x illuminated window light strips and 2 other signs
SUPPORTED. Proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr West. Agreed by all.

12/2379/FUL - Crossways, Stafford Lane, Colyford – Mr Surridge.

Installation of solar pv panels on garage roof.

Cllr West declared a personal interest as these are friends of his.

SUPPORTED. Proposed by Cllr C Collier, seconded by Cllr Smith.

Agreed by all.

13/0024/FUL Every Hill, Shells Lane, Colyford – Mrs Chichester

Change of use of land to amenity use & retention of summerhouse 

NOT SUPPORTED. The area to be considered is too far from the curtilage of the house and the Parish Council is concerned that acceptance of this proposal would erode the green wedge something they are committed to maintaining. Proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Collier and agreed by all.

13/0049/TRE – Bears Patch, Fair View Lane, Colyford – Mr Coxon

T1 – Monterey Cypress – fell. T2 – Fir tree – fell. T3 – Sycamore – pollard at approx 15 feet – no plans - comments extended to 29th Jan

b   Planning Decisions

Appeal Decision APP/U1105/A/12/2183874 Merlins, Coly Rd, Colyford. 

Construction of dwelling on land adj Pear Tree Cottage, Coly Road, Colyford (Application 12/1435/FUL)  – Appeal dismissed

c   Planning Correspondence

13/01/159     
Amenities

  a) Submission of P3 bid form.

To include cutting of vegetation as quoted by J Tharp and bid for £200 for Summer P3 project on FP 14 (where it joins Bridleway 50) and FP27. 

Filling in of puddles & holes with river gravel subject to approval from EA.if necessary.

The Clerk will also ensure that any P3 work John does, including the purchase of materials, is recorded as such and debited from the account.

b) 2 x ½ allotment plot (5R&S&10R/S)) let to new tenants, leaving 3 x quarter plots available. It was suggested these are advertised by the Clerk.

c) Estimates from Phillip Hartnell to cut, lay & clear the hedge to the left of the picnic site – no more than £300 and from Simon Hart - £1050 + VAT.

Cllr Mann proposed we accept Mt Hartnell’s bid; this was seconded by Cllr Gibbins & agreed by all. Cllr Pady will contact him.

d) A bill had been received from Systems express for printing of the information sign for Bridge Gardens. It’s for £385.92 (£321.60 + £64.32 VAT. 

The grants received will cover this bill but it was proposed by Cllr Clifford that we pay half the bill now, and half on delivery, this was seconded by Cllr Mann and agreed by all.

13/01/160
Peace Memorial Playing Fields

a) Dog Control Order –  notice advising the public sent to papers for costings

Mid Week Herald £336 + VAT.

Pulmans View from - £208 + VAT.

Cllr Real proposed we accept the quote from Pulmans, this was seconded by Cllr C Collier and agreed by all.
b) Bid for Tractor shed submitted & acknowledge.

13/01/161        Parish Council casual vacancy
Monitoring Officer informed. Casual Vacancy form will be published tomorrow beginning the procedure to fill the vacancy.


13/01/162
Date for Annual Parish Meeting & speakers


Wednesday April the 24th is confirmed.

Cllr Pady suggested the Axe Vale Conservation Society as a speaker – Mike Locke is the Chair. The Clerk will contact him.

13/01/163
Matters to be taken into Committee


Colyton Social Club

13/01/164
Dates of future meetings 

Finance, Planning Meetings Monday 28th January

Full Council meeting Monday 11 February

The meeting closed at 20.15


